Colorado School for the Deaf and the Blind Board of Trustees Announces Changes & Superintendent Search
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Colorado School for the Deaf and the Blind Board Changes
The Colorado School for the Deaf and the Blind Board of Trustees Chair, Allan Ward resigned from his board service on Tuesday, May 16, 2023 during the Board meeting. Per the CSDB Handbook & Operating Procedures, and as the Vice Chair, I moved into the Chair role during the Board meeting. The CSDB Board of Trustees wishes to express our deepest gratitude to Allan Ward for his 5 years of service on the CSDB board, 2 years as the Board Chair. I will serve as Chair until the expiration of the term in August 2023 when we will hold elections for a Board chair and a vice chair.

In addition to Allan Ward’s resignation, Board member Martin Becerra-Miranda, the Blind representative, announced that he would not seek reappointment after his term ends on July 1, 2023.

Superintendent Search Firm
The CSDB Board is pleased to share that we have selected an executive search firm, Innivee Strategies, Inc.  to lead the search for our next Superintendent. Innivee Strategies (sign name) is a Deaf-owned and led organization and leadership development company. On Tuesday, May 16 the Innivee Strategies CEO, Shane Feldman, was present with us in-person during the Board meeting to facilitate our discussion and decision on the best timeline and the optimal strategies to directly engage the students, parents, faculty, staff, community and constituents from both the Deaf and Hard of Hearing, and Blind and visually impaired communities.

The Board reviewed several options for timelines for the Superintendent search. Due to the tremendous importance of including a Blind  representative on the board to fully participate in key decisions about the Superintendent search process, the board agreed to a timeline in which the search would begin in July 2023 and conclude by December 2023. This timeline is tentative and contingent on the state approval of a Blind representative on the CSDB board. Once the Blind board member is appointed by the Governor, the CSDB board will release a new update and more detailed timeline.

We encourage those who are interested in serving on the CSDB Board to apply at:  https://www.colorado.gov/governor/boards-commissions-application 

[Shane Feldman]

Innivee Strategies, Inc. is delighted to partner with the Colorado School for the Deaf and the Blind to support a search process that engages and values the CSDB community and its stakeholders in the search for the school’s next leader. We had the pleasure of visiting the CSDB campus and school community on Monday, May 15 where we learned about the tremendous need to support the success of their students and staff. Our team will work closely with the CSDB board to distribute information about the search process including the upcoming opportunities to participate through a survey and focus groups which will help shape the leader profile that will be used to evaluate and select the right leader as the next CSDB Superintendent.

Please follow the search process through CSDB and Innivee Strategies’ websites. We look forward to the participation and support of the CSDB community in the search for our next Superintendent.
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